

Department of

Transport and Main Roads

7 November 2022

Dear Recreational Motor Vehicle and Safety Group member

I am writing with regard to the Special Interest Vehicle Concession Scheme (SIV) road test radius.

As you may be aware, in 2021, the Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) reviewed the SIV road test radius following the tabling of the Transport and Public Works Committee report, *Inquiry into Motor Recreational Activities*. At that time, it was determined that the road test radius of 15-kilometres remained appropriate.

Since this time, further representations relating to this matter have been made to TMR. Upon considering the additional information provided, a further review of the 15-kilometre road test radius has been undertaken. As a result, I am pleased to advise that that the current 15-kilometre road test radius has been expanded to 30-kilometres for all vehicles operating under the SIV scheme.

The TMR website, including the SIV Guide, has been updated to reflect this change.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

Daniel Kaden

A/Director (Licensing, Automated Vehicles and Registration Policy)
Department of Transport and Main Roads